

5 November 2014

Anthony Jordan fyi-requests-2093-3f779618@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Jordan

Official Information Act 1982 - Notification of Time Extension

Thank you for your email of 9 October 2014, requesting information about Dr Ben Cheesman. Under the Official Information Act 1982 (Act) you asked:

1/ Has the Dr in question held any position or contract overseeing any aspect of the Corporations functioning in the capacity of a 'National Manager/Overseer/Advisory Consultant or the like

2/ Please disclose whether Dr Cheesman, to the best of the Corporations knowledge, is associated with or is Director of any private vocational/rehabilitation or publicly funded vocational/rehabilitation service

ACC needs an extra 15 working days until 28 November to consult in order to make a decision on your request. This extension complies with Section 15A of the Act.

I wish to assure you that ACC will do all it can to respond to your request before the new due date.

Please contact us at **GovernmentServices@acc.co.nz** if you would like to discuss this letter. We will be happy to answer any questions or, if you have any concerns, work with you to resolve these.

If you are still not happy, you may make a complaint to the Office of the Ombudsman. You can call them on 0800 802 602, 9am to 5pm weekdays, or write to:

The Office of the Ombudsman PO Box 10 152 WELLINGTON 6143

overnment Services.

Yours sincerely

Government Services